MODEL LETTER 

Dear INSERT NAME,

There is a strong and growing international campaign to strengthen the enforcement of the Convention on the Rights of the Child through the drafting and adoption of an Optional Protocol to establish a communications/complaints procedure. Over 500 non-governmental organizations, human rights institutions and other bodies from all regions support this campaign, including the OHCHR. The Committee on the Rights of the Child has adopted a position in favour of such a procedure, and a number of State parties to the CRC are already supportive. Information about the proposed Optional Protocol is enclosed for your reference.

In order to establish a new Optional Protocol for the CRC, the Human Rights Council (HRC) must first adopt a resolution to create an open-ended Working Group to draft the procedure. In commemoration of the CRC’s 20th anniversary this year, the next HRC June session would be an auspicious moment to pass a resolution to establish the open-ended Working Group. The support of INSERT NAME OF STATE is critical to achieve this goal.

We would like to encourage INSERT NAME OF STATE to adopt a position in support of the establishment of an Optional Protocol for a communications procedure for the CRC, and to consider what role you might play in mobilizing support amongst members of the HRC. 

Children have waited nearly 20 years for this essential mechanism to reinforce full implementation of their Convention. There should be no further delay. A representative of NAME OF NGO will be in contact with you shortly to arrange a time to meet to discuss this further.

Sincerely,

INSERT NAME

